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eCustoms Helpdesk Notification 
 

Number: Ref: 20/2024 
 

Subject: NCTS-P5  

Who should read: All those involved in Transit Procedures and in the submission of 

Transit Declarations  

Related Notification: eCustoms Notification 05/2024 
  

Issued by: eCustoms Helpdesk 
  

Queries to: UCCITDev@revenue.ie 

Issue Date: 23 July 2024 
  

 
 
1. Introduction  

As part of the Union Customs Code (UCC) Work Programme, Revenue, working collaboratively with 

traders and software companies, deployed NCTS-P5 on 26 February 2024.   

 

Update 

Soon after we deployed NCTS-P5 we identified technical issues which we had to address with our IT 

provider before we could allow traders to migrate over to NCTS-P5. 

These technical issues have been satisfactorily resolved and NCTS-P5 is now successfully processing 

transit declarations. 

In light of the delays in getting NCTS-P5 working properly, Revenue will extend the migration 

window to facilitate trade in the move from NCTS-P4 to NCTS-P5.  The extended migration window 

will now be open until 20 October 2024. From 21 October 2024 it will no longer be possible to lodge 

transit declarations or to present an inbound transit at a temporary storage facility into NCTS-P4. 

Revenue will continue to engage with traders to facilitate and support them to ensure they will be 

operational in NCTS-P5 by the end of the migration window. We encourage trade to migrate to 

NCTS-P5 well in advance of this end date. Trader testing of NCTS-P5 functionality is available in our 

test environment (PIT). We will host an online NCTS-P5 information session shortly and will send you 

an invitation in due course. 

 

https://www.revenue.ie/en/customs/businesses/electronic-systems/ais/ecustoms-notifications/2024/ecustoms-notification-05-2024.pdf
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2. Further NCTS-P5 Functionality 

We will be deploying the ‘export followed by transit’ functionality later this year.  Therefore, traders 

moving goods under the ‘export followed by transit’ procedure should continue to submit the 

required IE507 and IE590 messages in AES until further notice. For RoRo movements the transit MRN 

and all associated export MRNs should continue to be included in the Pre-Boarding Notification 

(PBN).   

 

3. Further Information 

All queries in relation to this notification please email:  UCCITDev@revenue.ie 
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